From: Pamela Todd

Sent: 15 November 2021 12:19
To: Local Plan

Subject: Response to Consultation

| am writing to put my points of view regarding the local plan.

| live in Stockton heath and | am very concerned about the extra traffic which will pass along our major roads. le
the A49 London Road, the A 56 Chester Road Stockton Heath,/Grappenhall Road. These roads are already very
busy roads and piling traffic causes particles, asthma and illness, not to mention petrol and diesel fumes etc.
Stockton Heath is blocked in by the Manchester Ship Canal, a week Bridge over the Ship Canal and also the
Bridgewater Canal.

| strongly feel that building houses on land adjoining Stockton Lane and Lumb Brook Road will be significant in
causing congestion as the exit is under a single lane bridge at Lumb Brook onto the A56, or over a single lane hump

back bridge at Grappenhall also onto the A56.

Traffic already is at a standstill at the Lumb Brook junction, along Bridge Lane and Chester Road, and Ackers Road.
This is especially bad at rush hour, children’s school times etc.

Being that Stockton Heath is already very busy with traffic, the Swing Bridge closing the proposed number of houses
is unsustainable. Brown field sites must be used first,

| am also very concerned about the loss of green belt and the pleasure it gives to people living in the area. The loss
of farmland, wildlife, biodiversity, clean air, birds, badgers, mice, hedgehogs. We need farms for producing food.

Regards,

Pamela Todd

Sent from my iPad





